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If you want to pass the Professional Scrum Master™ II exam on your first try, this is the only book
you will need to read!You have passed your PSM I exam and want to prepare for your next step?
Then this book will give you an in-depth look into the theory and practice Scrum framework and
the role that the Scrum Master plays in it.Rather than explaining things through lengthy
anecdotes, this book boils down the necessary wisdom and knowledge into short, compact
statements. Through 120 pages of clear, easy to understand statements, you will gain the
knowledge necessary to successfully pass your PSM II exam on the first try!Questions will guide
you along your learning path and prepare you for the questions in the actual exam, giving you
the best chance to pass the PSM II exam on your first try.
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Preface Scrum offers a way of working that is breaking with seemingly conventional wisdom.
Where there used to be strict hierarchies, we are discovering ways for teams to manage their
work on their own. Where product development was divided into departments such as planning,
requirements engineering, implementation, testing, documentation and release, we are
discovering ways to build small teams that are capable of all of this. And perhaps most
importantly of all, where projects used to take years, we are now discovering ways to deliver
value within a month and often even more quickly than that. What is this book for?This book
aims to give those already familiar with Scrum a second iteration over the framework. Building on
existing knowledge, we dive deeper into the practical application of Scrum, and particularly the
role of the Scrum Master. We have an in-depth look at every aspect of the framework, its rules,
accountabilities, events, and artifacts and their commitments, and how they all tie together to
foster empirical process control. How is this book structured?Scrum.org advocates for the idea
of Test-Driven-Development (TDD) in software development. This means we first define the tests
that our new product increment must fulfill and then work our way there. Analogously, this book
will start each section with questions that prepare you for PSM II.The book will begin by
introducing the idea of complex problems and how agile approaches help to address them
properly. From there, we will look at each aspect described in the Scrum Guide and discover
how the elements foster Scrum’s empirical process control. As this book aims to prepare you for
PSM II, particular emphasis will be place on the Scrum Master, and the different stance a Scrum
Master should take.Finally, we will have a look at how Scrum can be scaled, what challenges
that brings with it, and how scaled Scrum can be implemented successfully with the help of
good Scrum Masters. What sets this book apart?There are not a lot of books on the market that
aim to prepare you for PSM II. While you can buy books that describe themselves as "question
banks" or "exam dumps", they merely prepare you for those specific question they list. The
question pool of PSM II is updated and those questions in the books therefore often
outdated.Those books typically don’t give you an explanation of the supposedly correct
answers, and not too few of them contain severe errors. If you buy a car, you wish to buy it from a



reputable brand at a reputable vendor to be sure of its quality and performance. Equally, you’d
want to learn Scrum from a highly knowledgeable source. Regarding Scrum.org’s exams, I can
say with absolute certainty that there is no PSM II preparation book by an author more familiar
with the Scrum.org exams. Why? Because I have taken and passed literally every Scrum.org
exam there is.

Preparations for PSM II Basic information:Duration: 90 minutesQuestion: 30; multiple-choice,
multi-select, true/falsePassing score: 85% After passing your PSM I, taking the PSM II feels like
a big step. The questions are of a different nature: rather than being asked to name the timebox
of the Sprint Review, you are presented with a small case study of a Sprint Review gone wrong
and are asked what the proper path forward is.Unlike in the PSM I, where each question merely
had 45 seconds on average, you can spend up to 3 minutes on each question in your PSM II.
Time you will need to properly read and understand the question and answer options, and time
you need to evaluate the options based on your knowledge and experience. Often, no answer
option is completely false, removing the option you had in PSM I to exclude all clearly false
options until you are left with only the correct one(s). In PSM II, however, you are often asked to
choose the "best answer" instead, with no option being so obviously false, that they can be
excluded outright. After having taken and passed all of Scrum.org’s exams and having guided
numerous people through their preparation process for all levels of their PSM exams, I gained an
understanding of how the exams are built and how to prepare for them efficiently and
effectively. All the knowledge necessary to pass the PSM II is contained in this book. It contains
the distilled essence of what you will need to pass the exam, without lengthy texts about non-
essential aspects. Key to passing the exam is to truly understand what is written in this book.
The PSM II questions require you to think like a true Scrum Master, to work with an agile
mindset! The tools for this are contained in the text below. To prepare properly for the exams,
read the entire book carefully at least once, ideally twice. Try each time to answer the questions
at the beginning of each chapter prior to reading it. Unlike with the basic exams such as PSM I
and PSPO I, there is no open assessment to prepare you for the exam. You may, however, find
the 30-question mock quiz on my website useful to get a feeling for the question types. It can be
found under: 

Working in complex environments Why Scrum? For a good Scrum Master, it is important to
understand the reasons for using agile approaches in general, and Scrum in particular. Unlike
what some people think, Scrum is not the right framework for every sort of problem. The Scrum
Guide provides us with a clear statement on what sort of problems Scrum is good at
addressing. "Scrum is a lightweight framework that helps people, teams and organizations
generate value through adaptive solutions for complex problems."1 A useful way to understand
what is meant by complex problems is to have a look at how the Cynefin framework2
differentiates different problem types. In it, we can differentiate complex problems from simple,



complicated, and chaotic ones. We will have a look at the first three categories. Simple
problems are those, where the relationship of cause and effect is constant and easily
understandable. Sending a postcard from your vacation is a simple problem. The steps are
always the same and easy to understand: buy a postcard, write a few nice sentences on it, put a
stamp on it and drop it in a mailbox. Complicated problems are those, where the relationship of
cause and effect is constant as well, but it is not easily understandable. Rather, research,
analysis, or expert consultation may be necessary. An example of a complicated problem is
fixing an issue on a car. If no whisper fluid is dispensed by your car, it might have several
reasons, such as a lack of fluid, a broken pump, an electronics issue, or a clotted hose. To
understand the cause, you will need to check several possibilities and eliminate false ones. In
short, you conduct an analysis of what is the cause. When we speak of complex problems - or
"complexity" - we mean a problem for which the relationship between action and reaction cannot
be known beforehand and is not necessarily constant. Take, for example, the development of a
mobile app. The development has finished, testing is done, the app works reliably. Whether or
not the market will react positively to it, whether people will be willing to download and even pay
for it, is not known. While we can take steps such as market research beforehand, there is no
guarantee that releasing our app (action) will lead to a successful acceptance in the
marketplace (desired reaction). In product development, many aspects are complex: market
reactions, the interactions within a team, technical problems arising throughout the development
effort, and so on. In none of these cases can a definitive statement be made beforehand. Even
extensive planning cannot reasonably address complex problems. In software development,
where Scrum has its origin and is to this day most widespread, most product development falls
into the categories of complicated and complex. Key parameters that determine whether a
problem should be viewed as complicated or complex are: -the duration of the development: the
longer a development effort runs, the more uncertainty is introduced; when the development is
done within three months, things will change less significantly than within three years,-the scope
of the development: the larger the development effort, the more uncertainty is introduced; two
developers setting up a small webshop has less uncertainty than nine developers building large
a customer relationship management system,-the environment of the development: the more
prone the field is to change, the more uncertainty is introduced; building a software product for a
government agency, whose requirements change with occasional law changes every few years,
has less uncertainty than building a mobile game for end-users, who expect their games to be
state-of-the-art with regards to technology. As a rule of thumb, one can say: most development
efforts that take more than a few months and involve more than two developers fall into the
category of complex problems.Under such circumstances, setting up a plan beforehand and
strictly implementing it, causes problems. New things are learned along the way and conditions
change, making parts of the plan obsolete or less efficient than possible. Thus, frequently
adjusting direction based on what is known at the time is the preferred approach for this kind of
problem. And this is what is at the heart of Scrum. All elements of Scrum, its roles and rules, its



artifacts and their commitments, and its events are set up to maximize this frequent adjustment
to what is newly learned. In the Scrum terminology, we refer to this as empirical process control,
or empiricism for short, which postulated that we need to work towards creating transparency
over the things that affect our work, frequently inspect those aspects and if deemed necessary,
make changes, i.e. adapt. The goal of applying Scrum is to enable those using it to adapt their
approaches frequently to allow for the delivery of the possible value under the existing
circumstances at the time. In other words, the goal of Scrum is to be agile.Project plans and
project budgets QuestionTrueFalseScrum cannot work within environments with fixed
budgets. It is good practice to frequently inspect budget planning based on value delivered
within the Sprints. Agile approaches often invoke panic in the minds of those used to classical
project management. Under more conventional approaches, we define the customer’s
expectations, set up a plan for building a product that satisfies those needs, implement the plan,
test the resulting product and hand it over to the customer. A key psychological benefit to such
approaches is that we can get a sense of safety from there being a plan. A plan exists that
defines how everything will work out. The scope of the product development has been defined, a
timeline has been established and the budget has been set.The problem is that this sense of
safety is often a false one, a self-deception. Projects frequently go over time and/or over budget
and the resulting product is not always delivering the best possible value to the customer. The
more complex a project is, the more likely this is going to happen. Scope, time, and budget affect
each other. In most cases, the determining factor is the budget. Customers want to know the
price tag for what they are requesting and make decisions based on financial forecasts. To
understand the practical needs of Scrum Teams regarding to budgeting, let’s look at two
extreme scenarios: In a perfect world, every budget decision would be made in collaboration
and agreement with all key stakeholders. Everybody is always present and has time and
motivation enough to come to a consensus on every decision.In the complete antithesis to this,
the customer defines a budget up front and keeps it completely unchanged over time. The
described perfect world is obviously a hypothetical one. No stakeholder will always be present
and (want to) be involved in every decision.The described antithesis, however, is not fictional at
all. The idea to combine fixed budgets with Scrum happens rather frequently, usually coming
from managers and/or customers with a background in classic project management. And while
Scrum is not impossible with fixed budgets, it is made significantly harder. A good compromise
between the two extremes would be to apply Scrum’s idea of iterative, incremental development
to the budgeting. A few Sprints are financed and the outcomes are continuously inspected by
the stakeholders during Sprint Reviews. Since Scrum delivers potentially releasable increments
every Sprint, it is possible to frequently assess, whether the customer feels like they are getting
enough for their money.
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Andrew, “Valuable insight, but further editing required.. This is an easy read and helps to further
break down the scrum guide by offering in-depth analysis of each topic and by providing specific
scenarios and examples. However, the book would benefit from further editing for correct usage
and punctuation.”

Sarina S., “Endlich draussen. Nachdem ich 2021 mit Hilfe von den Büchern aus der Serie
PSM1, PSPO1 und PAL1 bestanden habe, ist jetzt endlich das Buch für PSM 2 draußen.
Deutlich länger als seine Vorgänger, die eher so 40 Seiten hatten. Hier sind es jetzt gut 110 plus
Anhang und Quellenverweisen. Das trägt dem Umstand Rechnung, dass die Prüfung deutlich
anspruchsvoller ist und mehr tiefgehendes Verständnis der Materie bedarf. Wie schon in den
Büchern zuvor liegt auch hier der Fokus auf kompakten Fakten. Ken langes bla bla, sondern die
reinen Informationen, die man für die Prüfung braucht.”

Prettywomen, “Great Exam Preparation. I used the previous book to help me pass my PSM I
exam and now used this book to pass my PSM II.Moritz descibes the role of the Scrum Master
in great detail, looking at the different stances a good Scrum Master should take.The questions
in the book give you an idea of what to expect on the exam. If you read through this book once of
twice and have some previous experience with Scrum, you are good to go for the tes”

Sven gottschalk, “Super E-Book. Nachdem ich mich schon eine ganze Weile mit dem Thema
beschäftigt habe, wollte ich nun ein wenig tiefer in die scrum Materie einsteigen. Als Ziel hatte
ich mir die PSM Prüfung gesetzt. Es ist eine wirklich gut Vorbereitung und die einzige Quelle mit
so vielen Prüfungsfragen zum üben. Das Buch ist kompakt und systematisch aufgebaut. Die
Prüfungsfragen sind hilfreich.”

Helena Pospisilova, “Very helpful and worth reading. Instead of explaining things through long
anecdotes, this book summarizes the necessary wisdom and knowledge in short, compact
statements. On 120 pages with clear, easily understandable statements to get the necessary
knowledge.”

Spahic Hanifa, “Perfect start into a new year. With this book, I managed to pass my PSM II exam
after failing my first attempt before. Now I can start into a new career year 2022 with my PSM II
certification in hand :D”

The book by Moritz Knueppel has a rating of  5 out of 4.6. 12 people have provided feedback.
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